

## GREEK ORTHODOX METROPOLIS OF ATLANTA ΙΕΡΑ ΜΗΤΡΟΠΟΛΙΣ ΑΤΛΑΝΤΑΣ

March 31, 2022

Rev. Fr. Maximos Politis President and Esteemed Parish Council Holy Trinity Greek Orthodox Church 2940 County road 214 St. Augustine, FL 32084

Dear Fr. Maximos, President and Esteemed Parish Council,

I am very pleased to inform you that His Grace Bishop Sebastian of Zelon has scheduled a Pastoral visit to your Parish, Holy Monday, April 18, 2022 for Bridegroom Service.

In advance of his visit I trust that you will communicate this blessing to the faithful members of your parish family. The visit of Your Grace with your help and assistance will bring meaningful impact to the life of your Parish Family. It is my fervent hope that you will also extend all appropriate courtesies during his stay with your community.

To assist Him to prepare accordingly, please organize meetings with different organizations of your community for the time Bishop Sebastian will be with you and fax a schedule of the meetings and services for the Bishop review and approval in advance of the visit.

If you so choose and are able to share your generous love please give prayerful consideration toward the travel expenses to defray the cost to our Holy Metropolis. I kindly ask that you mail your reimbursement to Metropolis of Atlanta the Office of the Chancellor. In addition, we bring to your attention that if you offer His Grace an honorarium it will be used for his philanthropic and charitable work. If possible, please consider supplying the Metropolis of Atlanta photos of his visit.

Deeply grateful for your faithful *Diakonia* and Stewardship to the Metropolis, I beseech the Lord's choicest blessings upon you and your Parish Family.

Faithfully yours,

V. Rev. Fr. George Tsahakis

tagken frift

Chancellor